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            The Newsletter of the Palomar RC Flyers   

RC Web Site — www.PalomarRCFlyers.org 

AMA Charter #141 

 General Meeting Oct.  20th  

Jim Cole led off by remind-
ing the meeting of the combat event to 
be held on Saturday Oct 22nd. Open 
class “ B” is to be run. 

Harvey Atkins has put to-
gether a more refined guesstimate of 
our 2006 budget. It will be published 
in the November issue of the Trans-
mitter. 

 David Truax mentioned the 
Dec 17th Holiday Banquet. Tickets are 
$20.00 for adults and $5.00 for junior 
members 18 and under. 

 Gary Thompson talked about 
plans for sponsorship and operations 
duties for the R.C. car track. 

 George Dawe replied to a 
question from Joe Phelan by saying 
we have a great chance that we will 
have a field next year. If the correct 
decisions are handed down on Nov. 
3rd we may be able to use the field for 
a good long time. 

 The club will be selling the 
three wheel electric cart on E-bay. We 
hope to get around $1000.00 for it. 

 Board member Roger Corley, 
Robert Wylie, Tom Minegar and 
George Dawe will not be running to 
retain their positions in 2006. Treas-

 
 

(CONTINUED ON PAGE 4) 

Meeting Minutes 

the next administration if it wishes to 
consult with me.  I think we are mov-
ing in the right direction.  That said, I 
can not emphasize enough that the 
priority for the next few years should 
be acquiring a new flying field!  I 
hope to continue my participation, 
along with Tom Minegar, (Who is 
also retiring), along this line of ser-
vice. 

 
This newsletter will also contain 

your club renewal form.  Now that we 
have worked out our arrangement 
with San Diego County, I expect you 
all to renew with no exceptions.  Re-
member, this year to renew with the 
Palomar R/C Flyer this year, you must 
also be an AMA member for the year 
2006!  No exceptions! 

 
This year we held every 
event hosted in years past 
with the exception of the 
Mall Show which the Club 
voted down with only one 
member objecting!  I would 
like to think that the rest of 
the events the Club member-
ship was behind 100%.  I 
will say it certainly seemed 
that way.  

 
 We did hold our 
Control Line Fun-Fly, 

which, I hope will become a yearly 
event.  Certainly, if the interest contin-
ues, we need to fix up our Control line 
circle and perhaps add another one!  
But I will leave that to the next ad-
ministration. 

 
We also had another very suc-

cess ful Combat event run by Jim and 

(CONTINUED ON PAGE 2) 

President’s Column 
November 2005 

 
Well, the nominations are in and 

every post has at least one person run-
ning for it.  This means the club will 
continue to move forward with good 
people on the stick! I think this year’s 
Officers and Board of Directors have 
done a fine job keeping the club aloft 
with very little funds.  

 
An Offi cial ballot has been sent 

to every member of the club in a sepa-
rate mailing. Either re-
turn it by mail right 
away or bring it to the 
meeting on November 
17th. Since I am not run-
ning for reelection  I will 
personally authenticate 
and tally each ballot dur-
ing next meetings break.  
If your ballot is not re-
ceived in the mail on the 
day of our next meeting 
it will not count. Harvey 
will go to our P.O. Box 
the aft ernoon of the day of the No-
vember meeting and pick up any 
mailed ballots.  He will bring them to 
me, unopened!  

 
This years Board and Offi cers 

have prepared a fiscal budget for the 
year 2006 to aide the next administra-
tion and making this part of the job a 
little easier. I will remain accessible to 

Parents please pass  this copy of the Trans-
mitter on to your Junior Member(s) as you 
see fit. 

President’s  
     Column 

         Transmitter         Transmitter  
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Janet Cole.  I cannot thank them 
enough for their dedication to both the 
combat events and the club.  As Presi-
dent, with approval of the Board of 
Directors, I have awarded both of 
them a free club membership for the 
year 2006. (Approved by the Board in 
September 2006) 

 
Please remember to get your 

money into David Truax for the up-
coming Christmas Banquet. Seating is 
limited so act quickly! Remember the 
main course includes Turkey and 
Roast Beef!…I am getting hungry 
thinking about it! 

 
Finally, I want to say that I have 

appreciated all the calls I have re-
ceived in the last couple of weeks 
urging me to reconsider my retirement 
and run for offi ce. Let me just say that 
the in next few years I will be busy 
supporting my daughter Vanessa in 
completing her education.  (That 
means I plan to attend a lot of softball 
games!) But who knows?  In a few 
years i f duty calls and the club is so 
inclined I may seek reelection.  In the 
meantime I want to thank you all for 
your support and I urge you to support 
and help your next President.  It’s not 
an easy job….but somebody has to do 
it!   

 
On a sad note I wish to bring to 

the attention of the Club, the passing 
of Margaret Toppel, wife of fellow 
club member Jerry Toppel. Margaret 
served in WWII as a Navy gunnery 
instructor for ai rcraft gunners. She 
also served on the Board of the Cal 
State San Marcos scholarship fund. 
She leaves behind her husband, 
daughter, son and four grand children. 
On behal f of the club, I extend our 
condolences to Jerry and his family.  
The club has donated to the Margaret 
Toppel Scholarship fund in lieu of 
flowers. All those interested are en-
couraged to do the same. 

 
Until December, 

 
Your President, 

 

(CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1) 
 

Pylon Notes November 05 
 

 On Saturday October 29th I at-
tended the Weedwhacker Club’s pylon 
event. It was low-key, low-stress and a lot 
of fun. I pitted for Ron Clem in Trainer 
class and for seven laps he was cruising in 
first place until he dead sticked for lack of 
fuel. You gotta refuel after the trim flight 
and don’t stop fueling just because you see 
some bubbles in the fuel line. Ron re-
gained his form in the next heat and 
looked to be untouchable from there on 
out. 

 I also pitted for Paul Steinberg 
and had even more fun. At the start signal 
the plane on my right turned left into 
Paul’ s lane and suffered major wing and 
fuse damage fro m Paul’s prop. Paul re-
placed his prop and reglued his wing hold-
down plate, and was ready for more ac-
tion. 

 November 19th is our Pylon 
event and we’ ll run our usual three classes 
plus bring your 2610 or 2548 scale combat 
ship to see if we can pair them up with the 
Weedwhacker’s AT-6 warbirds. 

 Call me with any questions, 
answers, rumors or gossip. 

Dave Truax 760-747-3485 

 

 

 

EDITORS APPEAL 

 IMPORTANT NOTICE 

As noted elsewhere in this 
newsletter, the DECEMBER 
meeting will be held in con-
junction with the annual Ban-
quet on Saturday 17th DEC. 

So don’t show up on  

Thursday 15th 

You’ll be all alone!! 

See page 4 for more details. 

Pylon Notes 
    By Dave Truax 

U-Control 
    By Dave Truax 
U-Control Fun Fly 

 

 On October 8th the club hosted 
it’ s first U-Control Fun Fly. Sean Dea 
brought out a student pilot and two air-
planes for a demonstration. The first plane 
was a Topflight ARF Flight Streak with a 
36” wing- span and an O.S. LA 25. In the 
hands of a student it was twitchy and 
“ right now” unstable. When Sean flew it, 
it became agile and aerobatic. The second 
plane was a Tutor II with a 48” wingspan 
and an O.S. LA 40. This was definitely a 
great plane for a student, smooth, stable 
and fun to fly. 

 Darrell Albert displayed several 
U-control combat, speed, mouse and rat 
racers. 

 If you want more U-control 
events contact a board member, get events 
scheduled and participate in them. 

 

Dave Truax 

 

I’m still  looking for some helpers 
to put  together this newsletter. One 
hour a month and comes with free 
pizza and beer. 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 
p.m. on the Wednesday or Thursday 
before the club meeting (prior week) 

Sticking stamps 

Folding in half 

Attaching tabs 

Attaching labels 

220 times in succession - Four 
people , a  snap, -- and free pizza to 
boot . 



November 20052005 PALOMAR R/C FLYERS PALOMAR R/C FLYERS  Page Page 33   

“Raid  on Bougainville” 
From  October 22nd. 
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VOTE 
This month’s meeting on Novem-

ber 17th we will hold our annual elec-
tions to put in place the leaders of our 
illustrious group for the coming year. 
Everyone should have received a bal-
lot in the mail along with a renewal 
form for membership for 2006. Be 
sure to vote and send in your renewal 
with a check since the club badly 
needs your support at this time. We 
appear to have a field for the foresee-
able future so that isn’t an issue for 
right now. 

 Board members Roger 
Corley, Robert Wylie, Tom Minegar 
and George Dawe will not be running 
to retain their positions in 2006. 

Treasurer Harvey Atkins and secre-
tary Dave Truax will run to retain 
their positions. Nominations from the 
floor for board members were Jim 
Mazurak, Michael Shugamele, Jim 
Cole, Curtis Kitteringham, Charles 
Lewis and Terry Harner. 

 David Truax, Varley Lon-
gren, Gary Thompson and Dennis 
Teason turned down nominations for 
President. Curtis Kitteringham’s 
nomination for board member was 
withdrawn and put up for Vice Presi-
dent. Jim Mazurak’s was also resub-
mitted for President. 

And that’s the way we stand going 
into 2006. Attend the meeting and 
witness the outcome. 

 

 

 

urer Harvey Atkins, Secretary Dave 
Truax and Vice President Gary 
Thompson will run for their present 
posts in 2006. Nominations from the 
floor for board members were Jim 
Mazurak, Michael Shugamele, Jim 
Cole, Curtis Kitteringham, Charles 
Lewis and Terry Harner. 

 David Truax, Varley Long-
son, Gary Thompson and Dennis 
Teason turned down nominations for 
President. Curtis Kitteringham’s 
nomination for board member was 
withdrawn and he was put up for 
Vice President. Jim Mazurak’s nomi-
nation for board member was also 
withdrawn and he was resubmitted 
for President. 

Model of the month was won by 
Frank Burke with a Top Flite P-47 
with a Magnum .91. 

He went up against David Johnson 
and his scratch built sport model with 
a Norvel .061. Frank also won tool of 
the month. He suggested flattening 
one end of a welding rod for a long 
shaft carb adjuster. He also presented 
a curved blade linoleum knife from 
Home Depot for trimming Monocote. 

 Don White won “Thumb of 
the Month” 

 Ken Dubbs was introduced 
as a new member this month. 

 

 

Board Meeting26th October 2005 

Board members present:- 

George Dawe Gary Thompson-
Varley Longson Harvey Atkinson-
Butch Abongan David Truax   
David Drowns 

 

George told us of gate key mal-
functions being reported and they 
will be followed up on. 

County notified us of requirements 
of continued field use. There will be 
no more building, no grading, and no 
food sales, and fire hazards will be 

MEETING MINUTES 
(CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1) 

cut back. Until ground is broken for a 
new project or the owner kicks us out, 
we should be good. 

Next pylon event is November 19th. 
The  holiday banquet is  December 
17th and gate key exchange is Satur-
day January 7th from 9am to noon.. 

Gary Thompson withdrew his 
nomination for Vice President to con-
centrat e on the car track. 

Meeting called to order7:00p.m. 

Adjourned at 7:51p.m. 

 

 BANQUET  

Don’t forget the “ Holiday” Banquet 

Get your tickets at the next meeting 
or call DAVE TRUAX at  

760-747-3485 

 

 

MENU 

Palomar Flyers  

Holiday Banquet 

Sat.Dec17th 2005 

Carving Station – Roast Beef and Tur-
key 

•  Gravy and Au Jus 

• Garlic Mashed Potatoes 

• Green bean and Cranberry Side 
Dish 

• Salad and assorted dressings 

• Assorted deserts 

• Coffee and Soft Drinks 

Seating will be limited 
Tickets available at the meeting or by 

mail from:- 

Dave Truax 
1312 Shadow Hill Dr. 
San Marcos, CA 92069 
Make checks to Palomar RC Flyers 

Important!! 
Club Elections 
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ASSEMBLY INSPECTION 
 
• Check Security - Engine, fuel 

tank, wheels, receiver, bat-
tery, servos. 

• Pull Test - Linkages and con-
trol surfaces. 

• Receiver Antenna - Fully ex-
tended and away from metal. 

• Verify Center of gravity lo-
cation. 

• Conduct Range Test- with 
transmitter antenna col-
lapsed. 

PRE-FLIGHT(EACH FLIGHT) 
• Check receiver voltage under 

load. 
• Check transmitter power 

level. 
• Check engine high speed, 

nose up. 
• Check engine idle, nose down. 
• Extend transmitter antenna. 
• Check control surface direc-

tion and response.  

NO-FLY 
QUICK CHECK 

 

Model of the Month 
Frank Burke was the winner of this month’s Model of 

the Month with a Top Flite P-47 powered by a Mag-
num .91 

Frank also got Tool of the month. He suggests Flatten-
ing one end of a welding rod for a long shaft carb. Ad-
juster. Also Frank discovered that  a curved blade lino-
leum knife from Home Depot works good for cutting 
Monokote. 

Sorry, no picture available this month. 

Ken Dubbs was introduced as a new 
member for this month 
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Other RC Events 
 By Johnny Pumphandle 

Pylon Racing  

Is making a comeback 
 

1st  Weedwacker Aero squadron 
in Lakeside has 2 Py lon events 
scheduled this year. 

3 C lasses to choose from: 

- 1/12 Scale War birds, AT-6, 
etc..25 BB engines, 8x6 prop, 
16,000rpm Limit . 

- Sport Quickie, AMA 424, .40   
engines, 9x6 prop, 16,000rpm 
limit 

- Sportsman, flat bottom high 
wing ARF Trainer, .40 engine, 
10x6 prop, 13,000rpm limit 

October 19-and December17 

Cactus Park, Lakeside 

   

 

VETERAN’S DAY FLY IN 
Cactus Park, Lakeside 

sponsored by SD County Model 

Clubs Assn. Free Registration  

and lunch for SD County Club 

members. B ring a warbird. 

 

SEE FULL PAGE ADD ON PAGE 8 

 

 

Palomar Dollars - 2005 

 Nov 2005 
 

$100:  

Butch Abongan, Harvey At-
kinson, Joseph Bukovchik, 
Frank Burke, Janet Cole, Jim 
Cole, Roger Corley, David 
Drowns, Steve Harlan, William 
Hill, Clay Hoag, Larry Huf-
ford, Curtis Kitteringham, 
Charles Lewis, Jr, Varley 
Longson, Adam Maciel, Jimmy 
Mazurek, Larry Mcdougle, 
Tom Minegar, Tom Moriarty, 
Sean O'Connor, Ron Peterka, 
Ted Schwope, Gerald Shelden, 
Ren Solomon, Robin Solomon, 
Dennis Teason, Gary Thomp-
son, Kevin Tice, Richard 
Treaster, David Truax, Richard 
Van Slyke, Bruce Van Wagner, 
Dave Walker, Donald White, 
Robert Wylie 

$80:  

Pete Goulding 

$70:  

George Baran, Bob Peterson, 
Joseph Phelan, Robert Romers, 
Tim Waldon, Joe Whitley,  

$60: 

Tony Irizarry, Graham 
Lloyd, Erwin Vigilia 

$50: 

Diego Alvarado, Pete 
Brundu, Joe Clow, Evan 
Davidson, Tim Dunn, Ernest 
Emery, Leon Friedman, Jona-
than Schleif, John Sebastian, J. 
D. Staten, Les Staten 

$40: 

Duarte Cabral, Mario Di 
Russo, Dale Russell 

$30: 

John Giblin, Thomas Johns-
ton, Kyle Perry, Stan Perry, Mi-
chael Sugamele 

$20: 

Justin Barry, John Clark, Jack 
Dedrick, Ryan Lofthouse, Jesse 
Mazurek, Andrew Mclanachan, 
Tom Pollinger, Ron Smith, Paul 
Stenberg, Charles Swope, Jerry 
Toppel 

 

$10: 

Earl Boyer, Brian Mackey, 
Jet Thompson 

 

 

Newsletter articles 
To place adds, submit 

articles or any other infor-
mation for the newsletter, 
call me at :- 

858-486-6771  

Ask for Sean 

or E-mail me at 

 seanoc57@pacbell.net 
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Speed racer 
 
Sig 1/5 Scale 
Ryan STA with 0.90 4 cycle 
Model of the Month 
Radio & servos 
 
Pica 1/5 Scale 
WACO YMF3 0.090 4 cycle 
Model of the Month 
2nd Place at Pasadena 
Radio & servos 
 
Mic Reeves 1/5 Scale 
Supermarine MK 4 
0.090 2 cycle 
Radio & Servos 
 
Many more for fair offer. 
Call: Tom Bernhardt 
760-722-3408 
e-mail: tombern-

hardt@netzero.com 
 

NO CHANGES THIS 
MONTH 

    FOR SALE 

WANTED 

Race Directors needed for the race 
track - 2006 season.  

Run 4 races and receive a  free 
Palomar RC Flyers Club Membership. 
Only 4 Sundays to commit  and they 
are your choice (first  come, first 
serve). Assistant  volunteers also 
needed and ea rn up to 30 Palomar 
dollars per race. Enjoy some exciting 
races and at the same time help your 
Club.  

Contact Gary Thompson, 858 794-
4665 or email promo-

tions@palomarraceway.com 

 

Performance Plus Fuels: 3/05 
10% $12 per gallon 
15% $13 per gallon 
 20% Off Road $17 per gallon 
 30% Car $18 per gallon 
 30% Heli $19 per gallon 

Call: Robin Solomon 
 760-480-5834 
 Cell, best one to use 760-420-3692 

 

World Models Super Chipmunk ARF. 
No damage history over approx 12 
flights.     3 /05 
OS 91 FS with approx 50 flights. 
Hitec 7 ch receiver, 4 Hitec servos, 
and a 1000 mAH flight pack. 
Change xtral to your channel and fly! 
Will email pictures on request . 

Call Jerry  Samsen  
 858-349-6878  
 or  email: jsamsen@yahoo.com 

 

FOR SALE 
Retiring from the RC Airplane 

Hobby! 7/05 

Every thing goes, planes, engines 
and accessories.  

 

Kit ACE R/C 4-120 BIPLANE 

Planes -All have fl ights on them. 
R/C 1/2A Airtronics 
Warlock 05 

LOST - FOUND at the field 
contact 

Johnny@johnnypumphandle.com 

FOUND: Wheel Transmitter left at 
the track. 4/05 
Identify make and channel to claim. 

FOUND: Flight  box left at the field 
approx May 1. 5/05 

FOUND: Allen wrench -  left at the 
field 6/3 

FOUND: Pola roid Camera . near 
the car track. 9/05 

FOUND: Magnifying glass. at the 
Flying fie ld. 9/05 

FOUND: Transmitter left on Mon-
day, 10/3/05 

 

 

FOR SALE 

HANGAR 9 CAP 232 RC AIRPLANE 
W/ SAITO 180 LIKE NEW 9/05 
 
This is a Hangar 9 Cap 232 remote 
controlled airplane. It has a Saito 180 
engine and the engine/airplane have 
a total of  8 flights. It has never been 
damaged or crashed. It has been in 
storage for about 1 year and the en-
gine was stored with Marvel. It has 
an Expert On Board Digital Glow 
Driver, a YNT Design BC-6 (glitch 
counter, battery level indicator and 
lost model alarm), JR six channel 
receiver, JR NES-4131 Servos, pull-
pull rudder design. The receiver and 
on-board glow batteries may need 
replacement. Have over $1200 in-
vested.  

 
74" wingspan and 
66" long. Asking 
$700/obo 
This auction does 
not include: the 

transmitter, wheel 
fairings, starter or 
any other field 
equipment.  
Call Caleb Taylor at 
760-519-6658. 

Valuable RC Modeler Magazine 
Collection. 08/05 

Find out how RC the way we fly it 
today, got started in the '60's. 

Complete  bound collection issue #1 
October 1963 through 1988. 

$ 200 - call Peter Berg 760-591-4400 
or email 

potifar@pacbell.net 
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Club Directory 
CLUB OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT George Dawe 760-415-9111 
VICE PRESIDENT Gary Thompson 858-794-4665 
SECRETARY Dave Truax 760-747-3485 
TREASURER Harvey Atkinson 760-747-7024 
BD MEMBER  Tom Minegar 760-436-2301 
BD MEMBER Robert Wylie 760-741-5828 
BD MEMBER Butch Abongan 760-724-1207 
BD MEMBER David Drowns 760-740-1715 
BD MEMBER Varley Longson 760-723-1335 
BD MEMBER Roger Corley 760-726-5235 
BD MEMBER Glenn Pohly 760-438-5221 
CLUB OPERATIONS 
Membership Glenn Pohly 760-438-5221 
  Aircraft Varley Longson 760-723-1335 
  Cars  Roger Corley 760-726-5235 
Advertising Gary Thompson 858-794-4665 
Newsletter Editor Sean O’Connor 858-486-6771 
WebMaster Gary Thompson 858-794-4665 
SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 
Car Chairman  Gary Thompson 858-794-4665 
Scale Chairman  Ron Peterka 760-788-9022 
RC Combat Chairman Jim Cole 760-727-7666 
Helicopter Chairman Bob Lang 909-679-1263 
LOST AND FOUND 
Richard Anderson  760-744-5631 
SAFETY COMMITTEE / HEAD INSTRUCTOR 
Charles Lewis   760-758-3103 
SAFETY OFFICERS 
Duarte Cabral   858-578-6375 
Les Staten   909-696-9557 
Larry McDougle  760-945-8998 
 
INSTRUCTOR LIST 
AIRPLANES  
Butch Abongan Basic Flight 760-724-1207 
Randy Alderman  Basic Flight 760-432-0214 
David Drowns Basic Flight 760-740-1715 
Charles Lewis  Basic Flight 760-758-3103 
Varley Longson Basic Flight 760-723-1335 
Glenn Pohly Basic Flight 760-438-5221 
Mike Sugamele Basic Flight 760-743-5734 
Robert Wylie Basic Flight 760-741-5828 
Gary Thompson Basic Flight 858-794-4665 
Les Staten  Basic Flight 909-696-9557 
 
AEROBATICS 
Larry McDougle 
Duarte Cabral  858-578-6375 
 
 
Please direct correspondence to: 
 

PALOMAR RC FLYERS, Inc. 
P.O. BOX 141  
SAN MARCOS, CA 92079 

 
Fax :   909-679-7465 
E-MAIL:  pres@palomarrcflyers.org 
Catch us on the web at www.palomarrcflyers.org  
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The Thursday, November 17th club meeting will be held at 7:30 pm, at the San Marcos Joslyn Senior Center, 
101 Richmar Avenue, San Marcos, CA. Members, guests and visitors are encouraged to attend. Meeting Notice:  

PALOMAR RC FLYERS 
P.O. Box 141 
San Marcos, CA 92079 
Return Service requested 

November   2005 

2005 Calendar of Events 
 
DATES  AND EVENTS SUBJECT TO CHANGE WITHOUT NOTICE 

  

November  
            12 -  Veterans day Warbird Fly-In at Weedwackers 
 17 - Club Meeting 
            19    Pylon races at Johnson Filed 
 
December  
   3, 4 - RC Combat - “Pearl Harbor Classic”   
 15 - Club Meeting 
 
       
All RC Combat events are  AAA sanctioned. 

 
Stamp 

Address 


